NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

February 12, 2009
The Network Data Support Working Group (NDSWG) met on January 20th.   The following are the main topics of discussion.
· Linda Clarke provided an overview of the Nodal Integrated Program Schedule and defined ERCOT’s expectations of the Nodal Schedule discussion within NDSWG.   ERCOT limited their consideration to comments and concerns that did not affect Nodal schedule milestones.
· Kalyan Sumanam provided a detailed review Nodal Schedule related to NDSWG involvement and activities.   ERCOT responded to NDSWG feedback and suggestions and augmented the schedule to expand NOMCR training. 
· The following documents are scheduled to be provided by ERCOT before Single Entry Model Go Live.
· Validation Rules (Initial draft released 01/30/2009)

· Modeling Guidelines ( Draft version on 05/19/2009)

· Revised Single Entry Model Approach Document

· Data Consistency Check Report 

· Request for Validation XML code is being reviewed by ERCOT legal
· Steve White discussed the proposed ICCP Architecture Transition that would eliminate the zonal ICCP links for TSPs. Nodal ICCP would feed both the Zonal and Nodal EMS systems. QSEs will still continue to support separate Nodal and Zonal ICCP systems.  RTU Connections will be retired migrated to ICCP
· Matt Mereness crafted an approval request for NDSWG support for Single Entry Model Go Live activities to be presented at the next ROS meeting.  (Possible ROS Vote)
· ERCOT provided a look at the draft Modeling Guidelines document.  Since the document only consisted of a table of contents, ERCOT was soliciting input on structure rather than content at this point. NDSWG members provided comments on what should be included in this document.
· Ken Macintyre brought up some issues with EDW reporting and the current State Estimator / Telemetry standards.  This topic will be discussed further at the next meeting.
The next NDSWG meeting will be on February 20th at Taylor.






